MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
CRESSKILL PUBLIC LIBRARY
Monday, October 16, 2023

CALL TO ORDER 
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:00 PM by 
President Beryl Skog on Monday, October 16, 2023.  The meeting was properly noticed according to the Open Public Meeting Act.  

THOSE ATTENDING 

Mrs. Beryl Skog (1), Mrs. Elizabeth Cleary, Mrs. Julie Kim, Mrs. Bobbi Bauer (4), 
Mr. Andrew Bolson (1), Mr. John Orfini and Mrs. Kathy Savas (2).  Mrs. Laura Chumas, Library Director, Mrs. Norma Shalhoub, Library bookkeeper, and Eric Steinberg, Esq., Library attorney, also attended. 

MINUTES     
The minutes of the regular meeting on September 18, 2023 were reviewed.  A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to approve the minutes as corrected.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
The Board reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for the month of October and the Expense Spreadsheet for September.  The 25 bills for October totaling $105,872.67 were reviewed.  Mrs. Shalhoub informed the Board that check no. 2013 payable to The G Meyer Group in the amount of $73,435 should actually be deducted from the Capital Fund.  A motion was made by Mr. Bolson and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to file the Treasurer’s Report for audit, pay the bills on the bill list, and sign in blank three payroll checks, nos. 3083, 3084 and 3085, for the periods ending October 17 and 31 and November 14, 2023.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

OLD BUSINESS  

Cresskill Library Foundation   

Eric Steinberg, Esq., Library attorney, attended the meeting to discuss the dissolution of the Cresskill Library Foundation.  The Bi-Laws state that the Foundation can be dissolved by the Library Board with a vote approved by two-thirds of the Board.  Upon approval the members will sign a Certificate of Dissolution.  A motion was made by 

Mrs. Savas and seconded by Mr. Bolson to approve the dissolution of the Cresskill Library Foundation.  The motion was unanimously approved.   Once the signed Certificate of Dissolution is filed with and approved by the Secretary of the State, the funds can be transferred to the Friends of the Library.   

DIRECTOR’S REPORT     
Mrs. Chumas presented her Library Director’s Report for the month of October to the Board.  Some of the issues in her report were previously discussed during the meeting.  

Library Attendance and Circulation   

Library attendance for September was down, but the Library was closed for three days for Labor Day.  Circulation of materials increased slightly over last month.  

Staff  

Mrs. Chumas felt the staff should be commended for working in the very tight conditions at the temporary space.  

Children and Adult Programs   

Reports were prepared by Ms. Marianne Brennan, Youth Services Librarian, on youth programs, Ms. Gina Scalise, Adult Services Librarian, on adult programs and 

Mrs. Kiwon Kim, Korean Librarian, on the Korean Book Club.  Their full reports can be found in the Library Director’s Report.

NEW BUSINESS   

Foreign Language Program   

Last month Mr. Orfini expressed an interest in foreign language programs.  Mrs. Chumas reported that Mango’s charge was based on the population of the town; therefore, their program for 22 languages would cost $1,150 per year.  Our ESL partnership has also asked about Mango because their Korean-speaking students wanted to use it.  She is still waiting for a response back from Rosetta Stone.  Once Mrs. Chumas gets all the costs, she will consider it for next year.   

2024 Board Meeting Schedule   

The Board reviewed the Board Meeting Schedule for 2024.  The January and February meetings will be held on the third Tuesday due to Monday holidays, and no meeting will be held in August.  A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to accept the Board Meeting Schedule for 2024 as submitted.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

2024 Holiday Schedule   

The Board reviewed the Holiday Schedule for 2024.  A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Bauer to accept the Holiday Schedule for 2024 as submitted.  

Mrs. Cleary asked that the Board consider staying open on the Saturday before Labor Day when the 2025 schedule is prepared.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

Holiday Staff Breakfast   

The Board approved a Library staff breakfast at the Farmhouse to celebrate the holidays in December.  

RENOVATION PROJECT  

Project Schedule   

The project is moving slowly due to the ductwork issue but is still on schedule.  The exterior HVAC units were installed, wall framing, rough electrical and plumbing are ongoing and the door frame installation has started.  There is still a slight slope where the old floor meets the new, and options to resolve this are being considered.  In addition, the prior floor installation was not done properly and the prep material used is coming up.  Options that could substantially reduce the estimated cost of $42,000 down to $17,000 are being considered, but Mrs. Chumas was concerned that the manufacturer’s warranty would be jeopardized.  There was a water seepage issue in two locations after the heavy rain so the contractor will put a sealant between the storefront and the sill on the interior side.  The landscape architect had said there were a lot of drainage issues, and she is waiting for Mr. Paul Azzolina, Borough Engineer, to submit his recommendations.    

FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY  
Mrs. Chumas attended the BCCLS Annual Friends Breakfast that supports their scholarship fund.  The Friends have sent out an appeal letter to the top 300 Library users asking for donations.  Since half of these users were Korean one side of the letter was in English and the other side was Korean.  She and Mrs. Elinor Romer, Friends President, talked about the Friends and the renovation at the High School and Bryan School PTO meetings, and Mrs. Skog will attend the Merritt School PTO meeting in November.  

Mrs. Romer suggested that Mrs. Chumas post photos with weekly renovation updates on the Cresskill Facebook page.  

NEXT MEETING        
The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, November 20, 2023.  Due to the Library closure the meeting will be held at the Borough Hall.  

ADJOURNMENT    

A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Kim to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM.  The motion was unanimously approved.    






Respectfully submitted, 







Barbara F. Schuierer







Recording Secretary   
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